
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:

August 28, 2012

TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Milwaukee County Board Chairwoman
FROM:
Craig C. Dillmann, Manager, Real Estate Services

SUBJECT:
Offer to purchase on a County-owned property located at 1301 South 58th Street, West Allis, Wisconsin.

POLICY ISSUE:
County Board Resolution File No.12-9 was established by the County Board Chairperson relative to offers-to-purchase on lands under County control.

BACKGROUND:

The Real Estate Section of the Economic Development Division received an offer to purchase on an excess County-owned property located at 1301 South 58th Street in the City of West Allis. An exhibit depicting the location of the property is attached.

The subject property, appraised at $45,000, consists of a 3 bedroom, 1 bath house situated on a 30’ X 105’ corner lot. The house needs a new furnace, hot water heater, woodwork and door repairs, updating of the bathroom, cleaning and decorating. The property does not provide on site parking but there is a driveway approach to the back yard. The Milwaukee County Treasurer acquired the property by foreclosure proceedings due to non-payment of real estate taxes. Staff established an asking price of $ 46,500.

The cash offer from the City of West Allis is $41,000, which is 91% of the appraised value. The City of West Allis, Milwaukee County, City of Cudahy, and the City of Milwaukee entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement to create the Milwaukee County Regional Consortium (Consortium). The Consortium received HUD Neighborhood Stabilization Program funds from the Wisconsin Department of Commerce (now the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation) to purchase foreclosed homes, demolish/rebuild them, and sell them to income-eligible families. The City of West Allis plans to demolish the house at 1301 S. 58th, build a new 3-bedroom home, and sell the home to a low-income family. The City of West Allis offer contains three contingencies, which are as follows:

1. Completion of an appraisal that establishes the purchase price is not greater than 99% of the appraised value.

2. Completion of a federally required environmental planning review establishing that the property is eligible for federally funded rehabilitation.

3. Seller certifying that there is compliance with the Protecting Tenants in Foreclosure Act of 2009. 

Expenses related to the cost to fulfill contingency one and two will be paid by the Buyer. Regarding contingency three, no tenants were living in this property at the time of foreclosure or thereafter.

RECOMMENDATION:
Staff respectfully requests that the Committee on Economic and Community Development recommend acceptance of the above-described offer from the City of West Allis in the amount of $41,000.

_________________________________              

Craig C. Dillmann, Manager 



 

Real Estate Services  





Meeting Date: September 17, 2012

Attachments

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Supervisor James Schmitt, 6th District 




Patrick Farley, Director, Administrative Services (DAS)




Brian Taffora, Director, Economic Development (DAS)


Vince Masterson, Fiscal Management Analyst 

